## COMMITTEE OF VICE-CHANCELLORS OF NIGERIAN UNIVERSITIES

ABUJA OFFICE: 4 Parakou Street, Wuse II, P.M.B 5286, Wuse G.P.O, Abuja.



Tel: 08032133360, 08146248424, 09155881760 E-mail:cvc@cvcnigeria.org Website: www.cvcnigeria.org

## OFFICE OF THE SECRETARY-GENERAL

17<sup>th</sup> January, 2023

Dear Vice- Chancellors,

## NOTICE OF THE DEPUTY SECRETARY GENERAL'S RETIREMENT AND NEW REPLACEMENTS

I write to formally inform you that Mr. Adigun A. Olayiwola has retired from the CVCNU on January 15<sup>th</sup> 2023. Mr. Adigun served the CVCNU diligently for 32 years. He joined the CVCNU on the 4<sup>th</sup> of February, 1991 and since then contributed incredibly to the successful running of the CVCNU Secretariat. We have benefited immensely from his innovative administrative style and his commitment to excellence.

The Executive Board has since wished him well as he is able to support CVCNU in other capacities.

Arising from the retirement, the Executive Board has approved the appointment of Mr. Peter Awoliyi as the Acting Deputy Secretary General and Dr. Oro Ufuo Oro as the Acting Chief Finance Officer.

I express my immense gratitude for your continuous support and understanding.

Please accept the assurances of my highest esteem.

Yakubu A. Ochefu PhD. FHSN, FNAL

Professor and Secretary-General